
President’s Report - CLSUIAA Special BOD MEETING, April 3, 2020 
To All members of Association, 

Knowing the urgency of the help needed, Rob called an emergency virtual BOD meeting at 8PM on 
03April2020 via Video Chat on Messenger.  

Discussion focused on how the association can help the 262 trapped students remaining in CLSU during 
the Covid-19 Philippine government’s mandated Enhanced Community Quarantine (ECQ). 

Th meeting initially started on the messenger video chat app, - but technical difficulties have risen such 
as echo, sound delays, etc., coming from different speakers that communications became incoherent.  It 
was decided that the app be closed and finish off the discussions on messenger via text messaging. 

During text messaging, the discussion revolved only on how much monetary assistance will be granted 
to augment the support given by the local government assistance program. It was understood that 
money will be allocated from a portion of net proceeds earned from the February 9th, 2020 Quest Event 
Registration. 

Members present voted 6 to 4 in favor of giving out $1000 assistance to the “Cause: Donation Relief 
Effort to Covid-19 stranded CLSU students”. 

The 10-member present in the meeting were as follows:  

1. Abenes, Leo 

2. Arcinue, Annie 

3. Bagalso, Nora  

4. Bugawan, Rob  

5. De Vera, Gloria  

6. Galinato, Gerry 

7. Malonzo, Lory 

8. Rull, Mar 

9. Silao, Andy 

10. Ohma Viray 

Rob, then advised the association’s treasurer to disburse the amount immediately to a designated 
person (to be determined by secretary Annie), a CLSU official responsible for helping out students’ 
welfare in CLSU on behalf of CLSUIAA. 

Rob noted, that because this is an emergency event and acted upon immediately, he did not have time 
to check the validity of the actions taken above and not in contrary to the Bylaws or policies of the 
association. 

Please continue to be safe everyone. 

 

Thank you, 

 
Rob T Bugawan 
President, CLSUIAA 

 


